SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
April 25, 2016
7:00 pm
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The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order.
Guests were welcomed.
On a motion made by Joe P., seconded by Tom R., the March minutes were unanimously approved as written. 
Director – The CAD project is in full swing and the telephones should be installed and operational sometime in September. As for preparation for the new system, there really isn’t much to be done at this point.  We will be meeting with the CAD provider and business analysts soon to see how we can make this system the most effective.

Reprogramming of the fire department mobiles and portables will take place soon.  We are just about finished with the EMS side and will be moving on to Greenfield Fire and Wilton EMS as test departments. Once we are confident everything is in order, we will be ready for the fire side.
Fire Coordinator – State training: 
2 Pump Operator Classes - Middle Grove and Hillcrest – both full, but if anyone is interested, get your 

    name on the waiting list just in case we are able to set up another class
Fire Police – started last week - 30, full class
Fire Fighter Survival – Round Lake - April 25 – 15 registered 

Principles of Instruction – Malta - April 28 – 15 preregistered, openings still available
            Principles of Fire Investigation – Ballston Spa – May 24 – full

Daytime FF1 – FTC – June 9 - 14 registered

State chiefs – rescheduled to September 17
I sent out a Recruit New York questionnaire with about 15 responding.

The updated mutual aid plan went out. If your department plans to participate, please have the agreement page signed and returned to me (Ed Tremblay) as soon as possible.
If what appears to be a controlled burn taking place during the burn ban, dispatch is sending an officer to the scene for back up if possible.
Shawn - FF1 curriculum changes will take place starting in the Fall (hours, skills, training, materials etc.).  
Go to http://www.dhses.ny.gov/ofpc/training/videos/firefighter-1.cfm for details.
Interviews for State Fire Instructors will begin next week.

We plan to hold a Pump Ops for instructors over the summer.

Sheriff’s Department information – The Sheriff dispatchers are back in their primary station and everything seems to be going well.  If any issues come up, contact them to be addressed.
.
Chairman – no new information to report
Vice Chairman’s information – Pete is working on putting together a training day for the Fall (sometime in October) and Supervisors will be invited as were last Fall.
Hazmat Committee information – no new information to report
Mutual Aid – no additional information to report
Personnel Committee – no new information to report
Fire Training Center – Ed is contacting welders to address the issues in the burn building.
The propane tanks should be installed in the next week or so.

The pump needs a few things addressed before using it which will happen soon. The pump is set at 70 and should be used no higher than that.
Legislative Committee – Just as a reminder, Wednesday May 4th is Legislative Day at the Empire State Plaza There will be several speakers that day including the Lt. Governor.

There are only 21 session days left with not much accomplished in 2016 as of yet.  We are still working on getting the cancer bill passed as well as other items.
Radio Committee – Edinburg is requesting identifier MR226 for a new boat. Joe P. made a motion to approve the request, seconded by Don, unanimous, pending equipment approval.
The new templates with additional TAC channels on the radios should help during high volume traffic times. 

Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – FASNY numbers from Recruit New York are not in yet.
Old Business – no old business to address
New Business – Fireworks sales will start soon, licensing has already started.
Good and welfare – The next meeting will be May 23rd, 7:00pm in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office.
Alex made a motion to close the meeting, seconded by, Tom R., unanimous.

